College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

May 8, 2013 – 3:00 p.m. – Peace Garden Room
Present: Elizabeth Birmingham, Kevin Brooks, Ann Burnett, John Cox, Keri Drinka, Gary Goreham, Jeanne Hageman, Dan Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland
Announcements and Reminders
· History will be hosting a Fulbright scholar from Russia beginning March 3.

· Kevin Brooks will be a Bush Fellow beginning July 1.

· The Division of Fine Arts has had a great month.  The Art exhibit is still up and Theatre has had good performances.
· Verena Theile’s volume on formalism has been published.

· The College Awards Luncheon is scheduled for Friday, May 10 at 12:30.

· Let Keri know when and where you are attending conferences.  She’d like us to meet with alumni.  The Dean’s office would sponsor a reception.

· The College is in the process of recruiting student Ambassadors and is especially in need of more male members.
· Evaluation letters for faculty are (past) due.

· Visiting scholars from the University of Northern Iowa and Grinnell College will present groundbreaking research on immigration on campus May 17.  

· The new Workload guidelines for AHSS will be forwarded to the Provost tomorrow.

· Doug Mayo, the new CEO of the Alumni Association as of May 1, is emphasizing engagement and collaboration in development efforts.  Dean Sandstrom had a very positive and productive meeting with him.

· Commencement is scheduled for Saturday, May 11, at 10:00.

· The search for a Chair in Criminal Justice and Political Science has been cancelled.  The Department will have an interim chair for FY14 and will be able to conduct a search next year for an external chair.
· A position description for the Director of the Center for Social Research has been drafted.

· A decision will be made soon for the new Vice President of RCATT.

· FEMA’s Emergency Management Conference has been cancelled.  Some NDSU Emergency Management faculty will lose presentations because of this cancellation.
College Advisory Board – Discussion was held on the possibility of having some non-local members on this Board.  There are distant BisonArts members and English has brought in people once a year for their board.  Work is in progress for developing a “job description” in the Fall, and Betsy recommended asking for applications (via alumni listservs).  Board training also was recommended.

Sponsored Research, Grant Writing – Betsy could train chairs at the Fall retreat and then at faculty meetings in the Fall.  Indirects are high.  We need money to help bolster buy-in.  Consideration may be given to an intense, long workshop or providing seed money for grant writing.  Fellowships are not sponsored research.  Need to be sure to use tracking forms.  The College may possibly hire a half-time grant writer/seeker if funds are available.  We may be able to eventually support a position with indirects.  Departments were asked to let Kent know about current grants in their areas by the end of May.
Legislature – John Miller summarized President Bresciani’s speech to Faculty Senate.  He reported that (1) equity funding bill was approved – not quite to level.  $6.4 million.  Tuition increase of 4.24% needed – if not passed, it would only equal the cost to continue; (2) STEM building was approved (95% funding); (3) SBHE is moving to centralization - legal and auditing staff would be moved to Bismarck; (4) salary and benefits increases only partially funded.

We have applied for EPSCOR transitional funding of 50%.

Merit pay – 4% next year and 3% the following year.  Provost was asked to take promotions off the top.  Kent needs recommendations by May 14. Consult Kent if you have questions.  We may hear about extra section funding by late June.  First year students will register around June 15.

Summer Executive Council meeting – Larry Peterson will present information on assessment and general education.

Minard – History is packing for a move back to Minard during the 3rd week of May.  Sociology and Anthropology is making headway.  We’ve been informed that we won’t be allowed to use department funds to purchase furniture this year.  Kent will ask Bruce Bollinger if an appeal has been made.

Architecture and Landscape Architecture will most likely be moving into the College of AHSS on July 1.  We will receive tech support from Ben Bernard.  The College will host a social in the fall to welcome them to our college.  The Policy and Planning Committee will begin working on changes.  Discussion followed on how funding for travel support, technology, and start-up packages will be affected by this change.
A search committee will be required for a Professor of Practice for Online pedagogies (not so much designers).  Send names to Kent for search committee.  Dan Klenow and Kevin Brooks volunteered.  Kevin will chair the search committee.
John Cox asked if departments have staff fill in for advising for first year registration.  Most departments have faculty perform these duties.

Kent remarked that we’ve had an amazing year:  number of awards, number of students, research publications and grants.  We’ve done incredibly well in realizing many of the key goals of the college and its departments.

Submitted by Ann Burnett
